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SBDM COUNCIL REPORTS 2023-2024
School: Centerfield Elementary School	
SBDM Council Members
· Parents: Meredith Lewis, Sam Zuege  
· Teachers: Jessica Buckley (K), Zamara Johnson (Intervention), Carrie Stephens (5th) 
· Chair:  Krista Mornar, Principal
Date of Presentation to the Board:  Monday, January 29, 2024 
	1. Discuss the work you are doing in your building around core instruction. What would you like to highlight that is working well in your building? How are these efforts impacting student groups experiencing the achievement gap? All students?
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	Engineering SUCCESS for Students - systems continue to support both students and staff!  Our work in Professional Learning Communities continues as teams work from their blueprints to provide quality, aligned core instruction and differentiate to meet the needs of their students.  Pre-build surveys (pre-assessments) help establish the pace and full scope of each project (unit). Progress meetings (common formatives and mid-unit data conversations) lead to adjustments and finished products (summative data in SchoolRunner) provide feedback that points to our build team’s success. Core 80 is still our ultimate goal!  Keeping learning targets in reach of students and developing success criteria that promotes clarity of those targets for staff and students (elements of explicit instruction) are our big rocks for the year when it comes to instruction.
We are iReady apprentices - learning how to utilize this new screener and maximize it as a personalized learning tool.  With our goal of one year’s growth in one year’s time for all students and accelerated growth for students below benchmark, we are excited about the more dynamic reporting capabilities of iReady. Winter Data indicates a repeat (achieving typical growth) or increase (achieving stretch growth) of Proficiency in Reading and Math scores.  Teachers will get more professional development this month on how to maximize the personalized learning pathway.
Sharpening the Saw - We remain committed to the whole child and the whole adult at Centerfield! The Leader in Me and PurposeFull People guide our work to help every individual develop in regards to development and wellness.  Staff engage weekly in Wellness Wednesday activities and students are empowered to grow as leaders, learners and kind citizens through goal setting/progress tracking, direct lessons in leadership and character development, opportunities for schoolwide jobs, and sharing their voice through our student advisory council.  We continue to rely on our Mental Health Consultant, Counselor and School Psychologist in planning support for our most vulnerable wildcats.





	2. Based on the needs of your school, what priority areas have you identified? How will you work on these priority areas this year and how will you measure progress over time? 
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	Priority 1 - Students with IEPs continue to have a distinct Achievement GAP in all content areas.
Our response:  Develop specialists, not just “General Contractors” in our Interventionists and LBD Teachers.  Our CSIP activities include pursuing high leverage professional development opportunities in literacy and mathematics, further developing our co-teach teams through cohort learning model that incorporates ongoing learning, feedback and support to increase our effectiveness, monitoring progress of targeted student groups in core instruction through SchoolRunner, and maximizing a multi-disciplinary team approach to student progress in LBD programming (similar to “core team” structure for highly structure classrooms).  The addition of a full-time school psychologist on our staff has provided a valuable voice during these problem-solving conversations.
Priority 2 - High potential learners experiencing slow growth or decline in proficiency over time in Reading and Math.
Our response:  Collaborative contracting model utilized in Math.  Our “plus one” teacher is doing some action research again this year.  After developing teacher competencies in uncovering and “righting” misconceptions in the Apprentice flexible group over the past two years evidenced by student success, we shifted efforts to our declining proficiency in our high-capacity learners from 3rd to 5th grades. Initial iReady data shows strong results for this shift!  Building a systematic plan for curriculum compacting within our math units will provide a scaffold for future years so this work may continue.  We are hoping to expand this work to Literacy in the future to help us reach our growth goals for every child.



	3. What are two topics that you and your council would like to discuss with the Board? 

	[image: ]
	Continue to Support Recruitment and Retention Efforts 
· Prioritize raises for BOTH Classified and Certified Staff
· Publicly celebrate the hidden benefits of working in Oldham County Schools
· Continue to fund and possibly expand the New Teacher Mentor program to create a more KTIP-like experience.
· Consider “endorsing” Option 6 programs that prioritize in-person coaching, authentic learning for brand new teachers.
· Partner with an agency like OCEF to partner new staff with local retired educators for ongoing support
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